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Todd Heidgerken, Clackamas River Water

Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Kari Duncan, City of Lake Oswego

Joel Komarek, City of Lake Oswego

Sarah Jo Chaplen, North Clackamas County Water Commission/OLWSD
Dave Stone, City of Estacada

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Kelly Stacy, Oak Lodge Water Services

Jason Rice, Oak Lodge Water Services

Suzanne DeLorenzo, Clackamas River Water

Brian Monnin, City of Oregon City

Matt Kaatz, City of West Linn

John Esler, PGE

Julie Harvey, DEQ

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services
Lucas Nguyen, Geosyntec
Dave Davis, NCCWC
Agenda

Approval of April CRWP Meeting Notes 

PGE Summer Operations Update
Updated Clackamas Source Water Assessments

Curtailment Calculator Tool

Summer Messaging Campaign Update

Cyanotoxin monitoring, messaging, communications

Program Updates 

Approval of April CRWP Meeting Notes

Wade asked if there was a motion to approve the December and February minutes.  Todd made a motion, and John Goodrich seconded the motion.   The minutes were approved unanimously. 
Public Comment

None

PGE Summer Operations Update

John Esler from PGE provided the group with the annual PGE summer operations update.  He said that there were two big things to share.  First, was that PGE is in the process of reviewing applications for the FY 2019/20 Mitigation Funding ($1.5 million adjusted).  They received 10 proposals for projects for more funding than available this funding cycle.  Presentations on the proposals will be given to the Mitigation Fund Committee (of which the CRWP is part of) in July so that the Committee can provide funding recommendations to PGE.
Second, John said that work on replacing the Faraday Power House has begun and construction will proceed over the next 18 months. Due to this construction there will be no water in Faraday Lake and all of the water will go through the Faraday Diversion to Estacada Lake and Rivermill Dam.  This shouldn’t change water quality and DEQ is regulating turbidity. Operations and North Fork and Rivermill Dam are unchanged. 
In other updates, John said that they have changed the way they are tracking releases from Timothy Lake to make it easier to comply with their regulated flow targets. He said that it was an average water year, that there had been a small algae bloom at Timothy Lake, and that PGE was looking at abandoning the Three Lynx company town. There was a discussion on whether PGE could release water slower in early September so that more water would be available in later August/early October. 
Updated Clackamas Source Water Assessments
Julie Harvey, the Drinking Water Protection Program Coordinator for DEQ told the group that DEQ had been in the process of updating Source Water Assessment throughout the state and had just completed the new assessments for the Clackamas River. The updated assessment covers all the water providers that get their water from the Clackamas River in addition to the groundwater assessment for the City of Tigard and Sunrise Water Authority.  The purpose of the updated assessment is to provide additional information and resources to assist us in implement our drinking water protection efforts.  A link to the assessment can be found on the CRWP website at http://www.clackamasproviders.org/watershed-protection/  
Curtailment Calculator Tool
Lucas Nguyen from Geosyntec provide the group with a short tutorial of how the tools works and went over the help document so that everyone had a good understanding of the capabilities of the tool and what information need to be entered into the tool.  Kim said she would send the link to the webtool, and a pdf of the help document out to everyone.  In the future the creation of reports, the NOAA 7 day forecast, or text message alerts could be added to the tool.
Summer Messaging Campaign Update
Christine provided an overview of the process the CRWP has been going through to garner feedback on the new “Fish on the Run, Irrigation Done” messaging.  The top three areas of feedback were as follows:
· The use of the term “irrigation” vs “watering”

· That instead of asking people to stop watering all together that they needed to give them options to reduce water use instead.

· The messaging need to more curtailment/reduction targeted rather than just a general conservation message.
Members told CRWP staff to make these adjustments and get final drafts of the content back to them to review before the end of the June.  The target date for roll out is still be the end of July
Cyanotoxin monitoring, messaging, communications
Kim told the group that the CRWP was continuing to work with PGE regarding notification and communication around BGA blooms at Timothy Lake or North Fork.  Through work completed with USGS over the past couple of year potential toxin sources are not just relegated to upstream reservoirs.  Kurt Carpenter of USGS will be providing his findings to the group this fall.  Suzanne said that CWR was still in the process of getting their lab certified so that it can process CRW’s and others cyanobacteria testing starting July 1.  Kim said she would send out the most recent version of the CRW’s MOU for lab service if other CRWP member are interested in having CRW run their test.  Kim also mentioned that in April the RWPC held a TTX around toxin detection in finished water around the region.  Kim explained that in the TTX scenario that two of the four Clackamas River treatment plants had to issue “Do Not Drink” advisory but that the rest of the plant didn’t, and that that created a communication challenge.  It was agreed that this needed to continue to be an agenda item so that this discussion could continue to be talked about.
Program Updates 

Kim said that she had two updates.  The first was that she and Wade and been talking with Todd about taking over as CRWP Chair.  Todd said that he would have a conversation with his Board in July about accepting this position.  If he gets the okay, he would start as Chair at the August CRWP meeting.  John Collins has agreed to continue to be the Vice Chair.  Kim told the group that the second update was that she had recently receive the draft of the Lake Oswego/Tigard WMCP.  Wade said that he would make sure that everyone got a copy of Plan.
Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 7, 2019 from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 
